Arrowood HOA August Meeting Minutes

The meeting was held August 1st, 2000, 7:30PM, at James Bullard's home.

HOA Board Members in attendance.

Tom DeWispeleare

Logan Smith

Krista Miller

Byron Lewis

James Bullard

Diane Morvay - teleconference

The meeting was called to order at 7:40 pm. 

Tom reviewed the minutes from the previous meeting.

The financial report was presented to the board for review.

Tom mentioned that a new Quickbooks account has been established for “Awards and Recognition.” 

The first “Community Movie Night” was discussed.  It was mentioned that there was minimal turnout, which was possibly attributed to limited/late advertising of the event.

Steve is working on the landscape re-beautification plan for next year for the community.

The board discussed the increased number of neighborhood ARC complaints.

The board discussed the need to re-institute an annual community-wide ARC inspection.  Board members will nominate neighbors to review and inspect our neighborhood by sections, and only from the street.  The board agreed to publish an article regarding this in the upcoming newsletter.

The subject of delinquent dues was revisited as a result of a homeowner who is delinquent on their dues.  These resident is now over one year delinquent.  Liens on the home/property have been filed.  The owner and his wife have been sued in civil court, with judgment awarded to the Homeowners Association. These actions have been completely ignored by the homeowner.  Tom mentioned the next step in collecting these back dues is to begin garnishing the homeowner’s wages.  If this is unsuccessful, foreclosure proceedings will be started. 

Evergreen Terrace zoning was approved by the PWC Board of Supervisors. Tom DeWispelaere and Eric White attended the Zoning Committee hearing and represented Signal Hill development/ Arrowood HOA.

Comcast cable being updated throughout the neighborhood was discussed.  No definitive date is known for the completion of the project.

The VDOT street maintenance program and the 8 ft. easement requirements were discussed. Tom and Byron met with representatives of PWC Public Works, VDOT, and OA Partners.  This group walked the streets in Section 5, and the VDOT representative pointed out specific discrepancies and identified what and how they needed to be corrected.

Problem discussed with homeowner on Fruitwood Court who refuses to allow PWCSA access to the property to maintain the sewer system on the property. The board did not reach any conclusion as to how the problem would be addressed. Tom mentioned PWC Sheriff would accompany PWCSA if access is required.

Tom reported that the invoice was received and paid for the dead tree removal in the Common/Buffer area behind the homes located on Station Road cul-de-sac.  The cost was 650.00

Logan reported that the section of Signal Hill road, which was part of the adopt-a-highway program, was no longer available. Logan stated that another street in and near our community would be available for adoption.  The board voted to adopt these streets and participate in this program.

The board discussed that there have been numerous reports of vehicle theft and vandalism in the area. There will be consideration given to establishing a neighborhood watch program. Krista Miller looking into the Neighborhood Watch program.

The board discussed the fact that there have been graffiti on the fence, which borders Signal Hill road. Numerous options were discussed including assistance from the county through the "Clean Community 

Council”. 

The board unanimously approved an ARC application that was presented to build a shed.  

After some lengthy discussion, the Board approved an ARC application to use pigmented stain to finish/maintain a deck.  The homeowners were in attendance to present their application, and to provide information to the board members that may have questions.  The homeowners wanted to paint/stain their deck with somewhat unique colors that matched the colors of the siding and trim of their home.  The vote was 4 to approve, 1 reject, 1 abstain, and 1 absent.

New "Sunshine Laws" have gone in to effect in Virginia. This new law has many new requirements of HOA’s – Boards and members.  Those requirements were summarized by our HOA Attorney, and read to all Board members in attendance by Tom.

Tennis court repair again an issue. Steve is getting a quote on what it will take to repair.

Krista agreed to take on the fingerprint id, Halloween parade, and a picnic for Halloween. 

Resident/Member issue and comment time:

No residents/members in attendance.

The meeting adjourned at 10:05 PM

